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  Society email   aspehq@aol.com 
 

  Society Website   www.aspe.com 
 

Boston Chapter Website  www.aspebostonchapter.org 

 

Next Meeting 
 

Tuesday,  December  13,  2011 
 

Embassy Suites, Waltham, MA 
 

MAIN PROGRAM 
 

“Solar Energy Systems utilizing  

Solar Thermal Technology” 

 
Presented By:  

Mr. Ross Trethewey 

From RST Thermal 

 
PROGRAM SCHEDULE 

 

Plumbing 101 / Social Hour   5:00 – 6:00 

Dinner      6:00 – 7:00 

Chapter Business    6:45 – 7:00 

Speaker / Technical Session  7:00 – 8:30 

 
MENU 

 

Iceberg Wedge Salad, Medallions of Beef Tenderloin 

& Bourbon Chocolate Bread Pudding w/ Vanilla Bean Sauce 

 
MEETING RESERVATIONS 

 

$30.00 Reservation 

$40.00 W/O Reservation 

Retired & Currently Unemployed Members are Free 
 

Please reserve by Friday, December 9th, 2011 

Contact Cathy @ W.P. Haney,  

(508) 238 – 2030 
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                President’s Report 
 

   Product Show: 

 

 The ASPE Boston Chapter Board of Directors and the 2011 Product Show Committee is 

happy to report that the Product Show this year was very successful.  We are gauging the suc-

cess on the very positive feedback that we have received from both attendees and affiliates.    

 On behalf of the ASPE Boston Chapter Board of Directors I would like to thank all of the 

affiliates who participated in our 20th Anniversary Biennial Product Show.    We truly appreciate 

the individual efforts of the affiliate’s and their employees who made hard sacrifices to be at the 

show this year.  

 I also want to thank the many trades people and professionals who attended the Edu-

cational Seminars and the Product Show.  This thank you also extends to the employers who 

have allowed their co-workers the time to leave the office or the project site early to be at this 

event. 

 The Product Show Committee, co-chaired by Nancy Bonnetti and Paul Taylor, had put 

hundreds of hours over the last 18 months into the planning and preparation. Now that the show 

is past their efforts have slowed down and they are in the process of wrapping up.  They have 

certainly raised the bar and have created a new blue print that we can follow for future shows.  

Great job Nancy & Paul and to the dozens of volunteers who donated time and money to making 

this show a success. 

 A key feature of the Product Show was an opportunity to meet the Executive Director 

and CEO of ASPE Mr. Jim Kendzal, CAE, MPH.  I believe that this is the first time that the CEO/

Executive Director had attended one of our shows.  Jim made a point of walking the floor to meet 

as many of the attendees and exhibitors as possible.   

 

Chapter Awards: 

 

 I had the opportunity to attend the ASPE Technical Symposium in Orlando Florida this 

past October.  While at the Symposium I was able to receive on behalf of the chapter two very 

prestigious awards. The first was the Chapter Award of Merit. This award captures the spirit of 

dynamic volunteerism and is awarded on the basis of a chapter's accomplishment over the past 

year.  And then it is measured by eleven distinct areas which range from the production of chap-

ter newsletters, technical meetings to joint programs with other engineering related organiza-

tions. This year there were only 20 chapters that received this award.  The driving force behind 

this effort was Past President Rick Neth.   

 The second award that we received was the Membership Retention Award. The reten-

tion award is hard to get, most especially in this difficult economic period.  Society recognizes 

those chapters that continue their membership over a number of years. To be a winner, the 

chapter must have retained 90% or more of its previous year’s membership.  The retention 

award is given to the chapter vice president of membership for the 2010-2011 membership 

years. 

  John Callahan is our VP Membership and is the recipient of this award.  However John 

will be the first to tell you that all the credit should go to Joan Panora who has always been a 

strong supporter of the chapter.  Thank you both Joan P and John C for diligent efforts. 

 

Plumbing 101 Lecture Series: 

 

 This lecture series will continue in January 2012. Rick Neth, EIT, CPD & Manny Garcia, 

(Continued on page 6) 

     Membership News 
 

   New Members 

 The Boston Chapter would like to welcome three new members and one 

returning member; 

 

Gerald Caroto Full (Returning)  TMP Engineers  Boston, MA  

Dennis McCurdy Full   Woodward & Curran Bangor, ME 

Stephen Kelly Affiliate   E. W. Leonard  Moodus, CT 

Mark Jacobs, P.E. Full   Woodward & Curran Dedham, MA 

 

 

Chapter Update 

 

The Boston Chapter currently has 305 members, and is the second largest chapter; just 9  

 

(Continued on page 8) 

 

    President 

    Rich Dean, CPD 

    R. G. Vanderweil 

    Tel:  (617) - 956 - 4743 

    Fax:  (617) - 423 - 7401 

    e-mail:  RDean@Vanderweil.com 
 

    V. P. Technical 

Kevin Lally, CPD 

     Tel:  (603) - 505 - 4503 

     Fax:  (603) -  -  

     e-mail:  kwl@eldaar-craftdesign.com 
     
    V. P. Legislative 

     Manuel B. Garcia, PE, CPD 

     Tel:  (508) - 728 - 5652 

     Fax:  (774) - 202 - 7677 

     e-mail:  mgarcia43@comcast.net 
 

    Deputy V.P Legislative 

    Laurence D. Johnston, CPD 

    Syska Hennessy Group, Inc 

    Tel:  (617) - 682 - 4758 

    Fax:  (617) - 577 - 9191 

    e-mail:  ljohnston@syska.com 
 

     V. P. Membership 

    John Callahan 

    J. H. Pokorny Associates 

    Tel:  (781) - 762 - 2661 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  johnc@jhpokorny.net 
 

    Treasurer 

    Richard Pokorny 

    J. H. Pokorny Associates 

    Tel:  (781) - 762 - 2661 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  richp@jhpokorny.net 
 

    Administrative Secretary 

    Paul Galvin 

    GF Piping Systems 

    Tel:  (741) - 788 - 7042 

    Fax:  (508) - 362 - 3544 

    e-mail:paul.galvin@georgfischer.com 
 

    Corresponding Secretary 

    Patrick J. Haney 

    W. P. Haney Company 

    Tel:  (508) - 238 - 2030 

    Fax:  (508) - 238 - 8353 

    e-mail:  phaney656@aol.com 
 

    ASPENEWS Editor 

    Dawn Pokorny 

    Tel:  (508) - 520 - 0133 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  dawnp@jhpokorny.net 
 

    Education Chairman 

    Fredrick (Rick) Neth, CPD 

Parsons Brinkerhoff 

Tel: (617) - 426 - 7330  X4809 

Email: nethf@pbworld.com 
 

    Affiliate Liaison 

    Jeff Gooding 

David Gooding 

    Tel:  (401) - 639 - 4429 

    Fax:  (508) - 894 - 2001 

    email:  jgooding@goodingd.com 

 

 

    Board of Governors 

    Chairman - Al Marzullo PE, CPD 
 

    Members 

    Joseph A. Vela, Sr., CPD 

    William F. Hughes, CPD 



 www.aspebostonchapter.org    3             www.aspe.com 

 Technical Report 
 

  

Annual Joint Meeting with ASHRAE 

Solar Thermal Technology 

 

You are invited to join us for a very exciting December Meeting.  

This month’s meeting will be our annual joint meeting with the 

American Society of Heating, Refrigeration and Air Conditioning 

Engineers, better known as ASHRAE.  This meeting has always 

proven to be a great opportunity to come out and fraternize with 

our fellow HVAC engineers, designers and industry professionals.  

Please make note that the meeting will be held at the Embassy 

Suites in Waltham, MA (the old Double Tree) on Tuesday, Decem-

ber 13, 2011.  Please RSVP no later than December 9th to   
 

Cathy @ W.P. Haney, 

(508) 238 – 2030 

 

The seminar portion of the meeting will focus on the 

theory and practice necessary for the design and installation of 

Solar Energy systems utilizing Solar Thermal Technology.  Rising 

fuel costs, stricter emission standards as well as government and 

utility incentives are many of the reasons for the recent push 

towards renewable energy sources like solar energy. This presen-

tation will discuss the basics of solar thermal systems, including 

components, system design, financial feasibility and case stud-

ies.  The goal of this presentation is to enlighten the engineering 

community to become more familiar with solar thermal systems 

and promote better system design. 

 

Our speaker will be Mr. Ross Trethewey.  Ross is cur-

rently an HVAC Solar Engineer at RST Thermal.   Prior to working 

at RST, Ross worked as a Solar Engineer for a European heating 

and solar equipment manufacturer.  It was there that he took 

part in a six-month internship at the company’s research and 

development facilities department in Germany, Austria and 

France.  Ross has both his bachelors and masters degree in Me-

chanical Engineering from Tufts University.  His master’s thesis 

was focused on the optimization of solar thermal systems.  At 

Tufts, Ross was selected as the lead engineer on the university’s 

Solar Decathlon team, which is a biennial competition held by the 

Department of Energy to build a net zero-energy solar powered 

home.  Throughout Ross’ career he has shown sincere passion 

for sustainable energy systems.  Please join us this December. 

 

 

By Kevin W. Lally CPD, V.P. Technical, Boston Chapter ASPE 
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Legislative Report 
 
 

                       Gas Pipe Sizing  

                          ( Again???) 

 

 Again I will extend my congratulations to Paul Tay-

lor, Nancy Bonetti and the rest of the product show commit-

tee for their outstanding effort in putting together a great 

Product Show in November.  I had the pleasure of assisting 

in the seminars as a monitor.  The seminars were terrific.  I 

had the pleasure of hosting in one of the seminars members 

of the Mass Plumbing Board including the chair, Mr. Paul 

Kennedy, the Executive Director, Mr. Joe Peluso, and the 

Deputy Director, Mr. Wayne Thomas.  These fine gentlemen 

gave of their time to come and discuss with us, some of the 

recent Board actions which impact all of us. 

 The Board’s website is current and you can down-

load the topics discussed from the site.  The main topics 

discussed included Gas Piping, Gas piping tables, Secondary 

Roof Drainage, and clarification of  total allowable length of 

domestic water piping serving heating fan coils.  

 A point of discussion was the fact that the Board 

has reached out to ASPE Boston Chapter in the past during 

their deliberation of policy and code changes.  It has been 

my pleasure over the past five years or so to participate in 

this dialogue.  I have found the Board to be very respectful 

and deliberative of our ASPE Boston input.  That brings me 

to the point of this article. 

 If you refer to my March 2011 article ( on the ASPE 

Boston website) regarding Gas piping, we discuss the 

Board’s acceptance of NFPA 54 gas piping methodology. 

Reading further, however, you will see that the Board still 

requires in low pressure systems (those below 14” w.c.) a 

system total loss of 0.5 “ w.c.  This was discussed around 

the seminar room.  

 NFPA 54 allows the pressure drop in the system to 

be engineered so that the only stipulation is that there is 

enough pressure at the end of the system to run the equip-

ment.  I was asked by a couple of engineers to pursue this.  

 The Plumbing Board will listen to any proposal put 

forth by ASPE and I believe that a request to have the Board 

except the NFPA 54 method is reasonable.  We need to how-

ever to submit documentation to them that is scientific and 

supported by documentation. 

 If you are interested in pursuing this request of the 

board, please e-mail me  with your thoughts and supporting 

documents.  The way I have handled this in the past is to put 

together a draft which I run by an informal group of our inter-

ested members, assemble and incorporate their comments 

and then submit to the Board. 

 

 

 

Manuel B. Garcia, PE, CPD,  

V.P. Legislative, Boston Chapter ASPE 

DiGiorgio Associates Inc. (DAI) is a Boston based Architectural 

and Engineering firm with a branch office located in Farmingdale, ME.  

DAI was established in 1984. In 1988, DAI opened a construction 

subsidiary, Monitor Builders Inc.(MBI).  In 2002, DAI added an 
engineering division to be able to offer clients a full range of quality 

design, engineering and construction services.  At DAI, the primary focus 

is on providing quality services to our clients, while providing leadership 
and growth opportunities to our staff.  Although DAI’s client base is 

diverse, we specialize in the planning, architecture, engineering and 

construction of acute care hospital facilities as well as other medical 
project types. 
 

We are currently accepting applications for the following position: 
 

Mechanical Engineer – Position requires extensive experience in the 

design of mechanical systems for acute care hospitals, health care facilities 

and other related projects.  The ideal candidate must have advanced 

experience in the design of HVAC, plumbing, medical gas and/or fire 

protection systems for healthcare facilities and the ability to manage all 
aspects of a project from preliminary design concepts through construction 

administration.  In depth knowledge of FGI Guidelines is required.  A 

working knowledge of Elite load estimating programs, Trane Trace 700 
and MasterSpec is desirable.  Ideal candidate must possess the ability to 

perform detailed field surveys of existing mechanical systems. Fifteen 

years plus experience and professional registration in the New England 
states is preferred. ASHRAE HFDP certification is a plus.  Ability to 

attain Professional registration in New York and Rhode Island as well as 

travel throughout New England will be required. 
 

Competitive salary and excellent benefits package  
 

Interested candidates should forward their qualifications to:  
 

Human Resources  Phone: (207) 582-2400 

DiGiorgio Associates Inc. Email: jobs@dai-boston.com 

225 Friend Street 
Boston, MA  02114  www.dai-boston.com 
 

The Maine office is located at 484 Maine Avenue in Farmingdale. 

mailto:mkessler@dai-boston.com
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Boston Chapter ASPE Product Show 
 

2011 
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PE are in the process of finalizing the topics for the remainder of the 2011-2012 meeting cycle.   We had an average of 7 people attend the 

previous lectures and they have expressed interest in continuing.  The Board of Directors and the Education Committee are encouraging the 

employers of the younger design professionals within our community to allow their junior level employees the time to attend.   The attendees 

participating in the lecture will also be the guest of the chapter at the dinner meeting.  The time of the lectures start at 5:00pm sharp.  

 

 The topic for January will be Storm Water Systems & Design Fundamentals. The presenters will be Rick Neth and Manuel Garcia. 

The Education Committee is always looking for people to lend a hand. If you know of a topic or can assist in the lectures please feel free to 

contact our Education Chairman Rick Neth (nethf@pbworld.com). 

   

Chapter Meetings: 

 

 The chapter meetings are always held the second Tuesday of the month.   Special meetings will always be announced if required. 

The December Chapter Meeting will be held with the Boston Chapter of ASHRAE.  The date is December 13th and will be held at the Embas-

sy Suites, Waltham.  The January Chapter Meeting will be held on January 10th, 2012 at the Lantana, Randolph, MA 

 

ASPE - Society Reports: 

 

The following was authored by Gretchen Pienta and is re-printed for information purposes. 

 

ASPE and IAPMO Agree to Develop Green Plumbing Design Certification. 

The International Association of Plumbing and Mechanical Officials (IAPMO) and the American Society of Plumbing Engineers (ASPE) have 

entered into a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) to train, test, and certify qualified plumbing engineers and designers in the United 

States to perform green plumbing design work, to design systems that conserve and protect water supplies and reduce energy consumption 

in the delivery and use of water. 

The organizations recognize unique characteristics in each association that make this agreement a viable and worthwhile endeavor. Accord-

ing to the MoU:  

 IAPMO will develop a green plumbing design curriculum based in part or whole upon current green plumbing and green plumbing in-

spector curriculum, with input and possible additional curriculum provided by ASPE. 

 The Green Plumbing Design program will be tied to the current ASPE Certified in Plumbing Design (CPD) program by requiring the CPD as 

one of the eligibility requirements for sitting for the Green Plumbing Design exam. 

 IAPMO and ASPE agree to co-promote the Green Plumbing Design program, as well as the Green Plumbing Inspector and Green Plumb-

ers Training programs. 
IAPMO and ASPE, through the use of the IAPMOLearn staff and industry subject matter experts, will coordinate the overall course devel-

opment, hours of instruction, method of delivery, and cost of instruction and assessment of the Green Plumbing Design program. 
“ASPE is proud to have IAPMO as one of our key strategic partners, and this new endeavor in the area of green plumbing design training and 

certification is just one example of how our two organizations can work together to serve the plumbing community,” said Jim Kendzel, MPH, 

CAE, ASPE Executive Director/CEO. “The availability of plumbing professionals having validated knowledge in green design based on sound 

engineering practices will be a major force in advancing green building design concepts in the future.”  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

“With so many great synergies at play between these two organizations, working together to further the development of increasingly more 

sustainable plumbing systems through training and certification of the engineers who design them is an ideal collaboration on behalf of our 

industry,” said GP Russ Chaney, IAPMO CEO. “We look forward to the launch of the Green Plumbing Design program.” 

 

Conclusion: 

 

I hope to see you at our upcoming meetings.  Please have a happy and safe holiday season and of course a happy New Year. 

 

Sincerely, Rich Dean, CPD, President, Boston Chapter ASPE 

(Continued from “President’s Report” page 2 
 

IAPMO President Dan Daniels,  
ASPE President Bill Hughes,  
IAPMO CEO Russ Chaney, and  
ASPE Executive Director/CEO Jim Kendzel  
celebrate the signing of an MOU to create a  
Green Plumbing Design certification program.  
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For more than 90 years Elkay has 
been an innovator in manufacturing 
stainless steel sinks and coolers. 
Now we are excited to introduce the 

new EZH2OTM  bottle filling station.            

                                                                           

 

  

 

Quick, Clean & Green 

Ideal for education, healthcare            
facilities, fitness clubs, and                      

hospitality 
Retro Fit 
To Any 
“EZ” 

Cooler 

(800) 346-9215 

     

 

    

   

  

KIRSCHNER ASSOCIATES, INC. 
8 Abbey Lane, PO Box 312 

Middleboro, MA 02346-0312 

Tel: 800-752-1588 Fax: 508-947-0850 

www.kirschnerassociates.com 

 

PATTERSON-KELLEY 

AMERIDEX PHX  WENDLAND TANK 

RITE BOILERS NATCO HEATERS 

SECURITY CHIMNEYS 

 

Newsletter Advertising 
 

WE OFFER BUSINESS CARD  

SIZE ADVERTISEMENT 

The exact size is 3½” Wide X 2” High. 

The cost for the advertisement is $650/yr. 

Ads will not be pro-rated. 
 
 

For an Ad Request Form & Payment information  

contact Dawn Pokorny at 508-520-0133 

or dawnp@jhpokorny.net 
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members fewer than the Chicago Chapter.  While we are 9 members closer to being the largest chapter once again, some of our Boston 

Chapter members let us down.  Had our members all renewed their expiring membership on time last month we would have surpassed 

Chicago this month.  

Would have, Could have and Should have!!! 

 

 In an effort to keep our chapter membership informed of their upcoming membership renewals, below is the list of those mem-

bers whose membership renewal date is approaching.  If you see any of these members, please mention that we are trying to achieve 

100% retention this month.  We need your help though. We have 36 members whose membership is up for renewal in December. That’s 

11% of our chapter!  I challenge each of you to get your membership renewal sent in on time. Let’s see if we can surpass Chicago before 

the new year! 

 

 

November Membership Renewals      December Membership Renewals 

 

John A.Davis CPD 

Russell J. Ferland P.E. 

Frank M. Giampietro 

Bruce R. Hanson CPD 

Robert L. Lyman 

Dennis V. Maguire 

Joseph M. Myers 

Anthony J. Petrillo 

James N. Polando P.E., CPD  

Allan R. Sloane G.E. 

Chad E. St. Onge CPD 

Bruce D. Walker 

Patrick J. Walsh 

Gregory B. Wozny P.E. 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By John Callahan, CPD,  V.P. Memb., Boston Chapter ASPE 

(Continued from “Membership Report” on page 2) 
 

What’s wrong with this picture? 

Walter J. Araujo 

John E. Cabral 

Greg Campbell 

Gilbert Castera Jr., P.E. 

Anthony Centrella 

Timothy Chicoine 

Daniel Mark Cohen 

Kenneth M. Elovitz 

Joseph A. Fiorino 

Michael L. Fournier P.E. 

James J. Galvin 

Manuel B.Garcia P.E 

Timothy J. Gillis 

Geoffrey F. Hamilton 

Jeremy Harold 

Kenneth P. Hong 

Karl Jacobson 

Charles O. Jennings 

Rajesh B. Kaul P.E.,CPD 

 

 

 

Richard O. Marchessault 

Alfred M. Marzullo P.E., CPD 

Joseph P. McNamee 

Melville J. Mossman P.E. 

Cedric M. Mukania G.E. 

Ralph J. Mulcahy 

Patrick W. O'Toole 

William Papko P.E. 

Jay A. Pinard 

Leonid A. Rabkin P.E. 

Peter G. Radzim 

John M. Sheehan 

Kenneth Southwick P.E. 

Vasyl Stefantsiv 

Kevin J. Walsh 

Jonathan .. Willard 

Cho Yiu P.E. 
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AO Smith 9 Halsey Taylor 7 Quamum Engineering 9 

Elkay 3 J. H. Pokorny Associates 10 Sloan Valve Company 9 

Environmental Air Specialties 3 K Ross Co. 7 Tower Hill Sales 3 

Environmental Air Specialties 3 Kirschner Associates, Inc. 7 Victautic 3 

ETTER Engineering 10 Leonard Valve 5 Walter F. Morris Company 7 

ETTER Engineering 10 Mar Cor 4 W.P. Haney / Watts 10 

Fire Pump Testing Company 9 Milwakee Valve 7   

Gourley 4 OmegaFlex 7   

Guardian Equipment 9 Practical Applications 9   

Index of Paid Advertisers 

The Fire Pump Testing Company 
 

Evaluation, Testing and Certification of Fire Suppression Systems 

Fire Pump Testing, Standpipe Testing and Building Commissioning 

Hydrant Flow Testing and Water Supply Analysis 
Residential and Commercial System Installation and Service 

Fire Protection Design and Engineering - System Hydraulic Analysis 

 
                                                   Tel: (617) 971-0700 

                                                        Fax: (617) 524-7171 

Cell: (617) 592-4236 
11 Varney Street                     http: //www.thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Boston, MA 02130-4109       Email: tom@thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Thomas Duross CPD         Member: ASPE, NFPA, AFSA, FCCCHR, BBB 
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A.S.P.E. 

P.O. Box 111 

East Walpole, MA  02032 
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13th 

December 
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Event Send to: 
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From: 

 

Proud to Represent: 
 

Sloan Valve Co.  
Halsey Taylor Co. 
Leonard Valve Co. 
WaterSaver  
Guardian  
Georg Fischer 
Just 
Acorn 
Elmdor  
Chronomite 

 

 
 

J. H. Pokorny Associates LLC  

 

 

www.jhpokorny.net 
getinfo@jhpokorny.net   

 

1502 Providence Highway 

Norwood, MA  02062 
Tel (781) 762 - 2661    Fax (781) 762 - 5949 

mailto:getinfo@jhpokorny.net

